
Energy is doing huge damage to this
government

It is difficult to comprehend the stupidity of this government. Dear energy
and inflation helped bring down the last government. The Labour opposition
hammered them for the rising prices, the impact on people’s budgets. They
supported energy subsidies and wanted them to be bigger. Now they are in
office they have presided over a 10% increase in managed fuel bill prices and
taken away a crucial winter fuel grant from many low income pensioners. Their
whole energy policy is based on pricing fossil fuel out of use.

They have put Miliband in charge of energy policy. He has set about
destroying the U.K. oil, gas and residual coal industry. He is taking
measures which will leave the U.K. more dependent on imports, more vulnerable
to power cuts and facing the reality that more renewables with the  necessary
fossil fuel back up will be dearer, not cheaper. He no longer promises the
£300 off bills as more renewables come in that was offered in the election.

Labour has taken on the de industrialisation policies of the last government.
It has dumped the softening of the policies when the past government re
opened exploration and development licences for our own gas and oil. The last
government was in favour of getting out our own metallurgical coal.It did
heavily subsidise residential energy bills. It never considered taking fuel
payments away from pensioners.

The public wanted change. I wanted a policy more directed to energy security
and to affordable energy. Instead the new government has decided to be
greener and nastier than the government they displaced, Taking away pensioner
fuel payments after a big hike in rigged energy prices and against a
background of overtaxed dear energy is a bad error. It antagonises many
Labour voters and is opposed by energy and industrial Unions.
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